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SCHOOL UNIFORM POLICY 
 

Aim 
The school policy sets out to encourage a sense of identification with and belonging to the school. This is in 
line with the UN Convention of the Rights of the child Article 15 that states every child has the right to 
belong to organisations.  
 
We ask for the co-operation of parents to ensure that pupils are suitably dressed and thus represent the 
school and themselves appropriately.  The uniform guidance is clear and the uniform itself is intended to 
be both practical and smart.  Most of the uniform is generally available and specific items such as school 
sweatshirt and book bag are available from the school office.  Please put your child’s name on all uniform 
and kit. Eligible families may use their Pupil Premium personal budgets to purchase uniform. This is in line 
with Article 26 of the UNCRC which says Governments must provide extra money for children of families in 
need. 
 
Winter Uniform  
 

 Black/grey trousers or shorts 
 

 Black/grey skirt/pinafore dress 
 

 White polo shirt 
 

 Blue sweatshirt (available from the school 
office) 
 

 Grey/white socks or black/grey tights 
 

 Black sensible shoes (not trainers) 

Summer Uniform  (Easter to end October) 
 

 Black/grey trousers or shorts 
 

 Blue and white gingham dress or grey 
skirt/pinafore dress 
 

 White polo shirt 
 

 Blue sweatshirt 
 

 Grey/white socks 
 

 Black sensible shoes (not open toed 
sandals) 

 
P.E. Kit 
 

 Plain black shorts 
 

 White tee shirt 
 

 Plimsolls/trainers  

 
 

 

 
All Pupils 
 
A single earring in the lobe of each ear i.e. a single pair of small studs may be worn.  These must be 
covered with tape during P.E. sessions to comply with Health and Safety regulations. 
 
Watches may be worn but parents are reminded that pupils must be responsible for their own property. 
 
Make up, nail varnish and fashion jewellery are not considered acceptable or appropriate for school. 
 
Long hair should be tied back. Hair bands / ribbons etc. should be blue/ black / brown. Very short hair with 
‘tram lines’ is not appropriate. Hair should be a natural colour. 
 
This policy will be reviewed every three years. 


